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February is Peacebuilding & Conflict Prevention Month
By Julie P. West

Promote Peace with a Rotary Peace Pole in District 7670
By Connie M. Molland

Rotary clubs in District 7670 are encouraged to take part in a meaningful
initiative to spread the message of peace by erecting a Peace Pole in their
community. This special project, inspired by RI President Stephanie Urchick,
serves as a symbol of Rotary’s commitment to peace and goodwill across the world.
DG Connie Molland has set an ambitious goal of 50 Peace Poles to be erected
throughout the district this year, and we need your help to achieve this milestone.
Each Peace Pole bears the message “May Peace Prevail on Earth” in multiple
languages, representing Rotary’s mission to promote peace, unity, and
understanding in our communities.
To assist clubs in completing this impactful project, each club can apply for grant
money via DACdb to help fund the installation of a Peace Pole. This is a wonderful
opportunity for clubs to make a lasting, visible impact while celebrating Rotary’s
dedication to service above self.
Let’s work together to make District 7670 a symbol of peace and spread this
important message throughout our communities! Apply for your grant and get
started today!



DGE Alpo Portelli Heads to Rotary International Assembly in Orlando
By Alex R Portelli

District Governor Elect (DGE) Alpo Portelli is on his way to the Rotary International Assembly in
Orlando, where he will join over 500 DGE classmates from around the world. This prestigious
event serves as a key opportunity for future district governors to collaborate, share ideas, and
gain insights from Rotary leaders. DGE Portelli is particularly excited about returning with new
knowledge to share with his fellow Rotarians.
Upon his return, DGE Portelli looks forward to providing updates from Rotary International
President Elect (RIPE) Mario, who will play a pivotal role in the global Rotary community in the
coming year. These updates will be shared during the District Leadership Team Meeting and
President Elect Orientation, scheduled for February 22nd at the Lambuth Inn at Lake Junaluska.
This meeting promises to be a valuable occasion for District 7670 to align its leadership and
continue building momentum in its mission to serve communities worldwide.
Stay tuned for more updates as DGE Portelli brings the spirit of Rotary from Orlando to our local
clubs!

NOW IS THE TIME - CLUB OFFICERS
Most of you have entered your Club President AND now is also the time to select club officers for 2025-26. Club Public Image,
Club Membership, Club Rotary Foundation, Secretary and Treasurer should all be selected by now AND placed in DaCdb.

We would like to offer the opportunity to learn best practices for their positions, and we cannot if we do not know who they
are.

Rotary recognizes only one person per position. If you are considering sharing the position, try making one person the chair
and the other person part of your team.

Your final piece of the entry process is checking the Rotary Officer Compare on the left bar.



Disaster Grant Information Session – Join Us!
By Paige Scott

We invite you to join us for an informative session on Rotary Disaster Grants! This
session will provide an overview of completed and ongoing disaster relief projects within
District 7670, offering valuable insights into the process of applying for and managing
these grants.
Whether you're a seasoned Rotarian or new to the process, you'll learn best practices to
ensure your project is successful, impactful, and engaging for the community.
Don’t miss out on this opportunity to learn more and get involved!
Date & Time: February 12th at 5:30pm - 6:30pm

Link to Join: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83330608745?pwd=wVz9b4AiruUqS0BwS1X38zEN4glgZU.1
We look forward to seeing you there and working together to make a difference in disaster relief efforts!

Grants Management Seminar – Essential for District & International
Grants

By Melonie Stewart
Are you looking to apply for or manage a District or International grant? Join us for a
comprehensive Grants Management Seminar that will provide you with all the
information you need to navigate the process smoothly.
The seminar will feature Grant Leaders from our district, giving you the perfect
opportunity to ask questions, share any frustrations, and brainstorm ideas with experts.
This interactive session will be held from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM, with a short break for
lunch (which will be provided).

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83330608745?pwd=wVz9b4AiruUqS0BwS1X38zEN4glgZU.1


According to Rotary International rules, a member of your club must attend for your
grant to be accepted, and more than one member may attend.

Important Details:

Date: March 1, 2025
Location: Christmount Christian Assembly, 222 Fern Way, Black Mountain, NC 28711
RSVP by: February 18th
Cost: No charge!

Don't miss this invaluable opportunity to enhance your club’s grant applications and projects. We look forward to seeing you
there!

Rotary District 7670 to Host District RLI Event – March 29th, 2025
By Sarah J McGuire

Rotary District 7670 is excited to announce a District RLI (Rotary Leadership
Institute) event on March 29th, 2025, at Crossroads Church in Asheville, NC. This
is a fantastic opportunity for Rotarians looking to enhance their leadership skills and
deepen their understanding of Rotary’s impact.
Event Details:

Date: March 29th, 2025
Location: Crossroads Church, Asheville, NC
Time: 8:30 AM – 3:45 PM
Cost: $95.00 (includes lunch)

We are offering all three parts of the RLI program, designed to provide Rotarians with
the tools and knowledge to become stronger leaders within their clubs and communities.
Whether you're a new Rotarian or a seasoned leader, this event will help you build on

your leadership capabilities and make a bigger impact in Rotary.
The $95 registration fee covers all three parts of the program as well as lunch, so you can focus on learning and connecting
with fellow Rotarians throughout the day.
Registration is now open! To sign up, simply visit the following link:
Register for District RLI Event
Don’t miss this incredible opportunity to grow as a leader, connect with fellow Rotarians, and strengthen your understanding
of Rotary’s vital work. We look forward to seeing you there!

What an Amazing Rotary District 7670 Foundation Luncheon!
By Julie P. West

Rotarians from across District 7670 gathered in
Asheville to celebrate the incredible success of the
2023-24 year of giving to the Rotary Foundation—
doing good in the world! It was a day of celebration,
recognition, and inspiration as we came together to
reflect on our collective impact.
A special thank you to PDG Sean Gibson for

https://dacdb.com/SecLogin3.cfm?EventID=77802488


presenting the top three awards to the clubs with the
highest per capita giving in 2023-24. Congratulations to
the following clubs for their outstanding contributions:

Denver/Lake Norman Rotary Club – $401 per
capita
Asheville Biltmore Rotary Club – $330 per capita
Rotary Club of Franklin Daybreak – $316 per capita

We also extend our heartfelt thanks to PDG Ken Shull
and DG Connie Molland for inspiring us to keep the

momentum going. Together, we are truly making a real difference in the world, and the generosity shown at this luncheon is a
testament to the strength of our Rotary community!

A Heartfelt Thank You from PDG Sean Gibson
By Sean Gibson

As we reflect on the past year, I want to take a moment to extend my deepest gratitude to
everyone for making 2024 a remarkable year for Foundation giving. Thanks to your generosity
and dedication, we achieved an incredible total of $620,000 in total giving!
Among these contributions, we saw some truly inspiring milestones, including the highest
PolioPlus giving we've experienced in the last five years. In addition to this, we also had another
outstanding year in Annual Fund giving and in special endowments.
This achievement wouldn't have been possible without the hard work and commitment of so
many. A huge thank you to FoundationChair Gary Dills and his
amazing team, the assistant governors, the club presidents,
and most importantly, YOU—the members and supporters who
helped us create hope in the world. Your contributions are changing



lives and making a lasting impact.
Together, we’re making a difference. Thank you again for your

unwavering support!

It's Not Too Late for High School Students to Travel this Summer with
STEP!

By Jenny Bunn

High school students have a unique opportunity to explore the world this summer through the
Rotary Short Term Exchange Program (STEP). This exciting program allows students to travel to
another country, stay with a host family, and immerse themselves in a new culture. Exchanges
typically last between 3–8 weeks, depending on the selected country. Afterward, the host sibling
will travel to spend an equivalent amount of time here, creating a meaningful cultural exchange
for both families.

This program is a fantastic opportunity for students to build lasting connections and serve as
cultural ambassadors, promoting peace and understanding across
borders.

It's not to late to apply!!
What You Can Do: Help us spread the word! Share this
opportunity with your club, forward it to your Interact coordinator,
or pass it along to teachers and school contacts who may know

interested students.
For More Information: Visit our district website at www.rye7670.org, or reach out to Jenny
Bunn, District 7670 STEP Coordinator, at 828-551-1265 or via email at jennybunn@gmail.com.
Don’t miss out on this incredible chance for students to experience the world!

Gallery Walk RYLA 2025: We Need YOU!
By Vicki Lawrence

RYLA 2025 is just two months away (April 10 – 13), and there’s a lot happening as we prepare
for this exciting event! From student recruitment and finalizing the program to ironing out the
logistics, we’re in full swing. Now is the time when we really need your help to make this year’s
RYLA unforgettable.
Gallery Walk – Let’s Make It Awesome!

http://www.rye7670.org/


In 2024, the first-ever Gallery Walk was a success, but we’re aiming to make it even better this
year! The Gallery Walk will showcase five service projects from our District, making this an exclusive opportunity you don’t
want to miss. Could your project be voted 'Best of Show'?
Here’s how you can get involved:

1. Send us a summary of your project and tell us why you chose it.
2. Explain why we should pick your project to be showcased at RYLA.
3. Share the takeaway for RYLA participants—what will they learn or experience from your project?

Please submit your project summary by February 21. You’ll be notified by February 28 if your project is selected. Send your
submissions to Karen Keaton (kfkaren27@gmail.com) and Guy Gooder (gooderfranklin@gmail.com).
Help Recruit RYLA Participants
As of January 28, we’ve received 48 applications, and we’re aiming for about 110 attendees. RYLA is open to all high school
grades, so if you know a student who is hardworking, well-behaved, open-minded, and has leadership potential, be sure to let
your club’s RYLA Point of Contact know.
Consider Volunteering In-Person
We’re also looking for volunteers to help with specific tasks during the RYLA weekend, including registration (check-in) and
pick-up (check-out). If you have a few hours to spare and can make the trip to Canton, contact Vicki to volunteer.
For more information about RYLA, visit the official website at www.RYLA7670.org. You can access the Rotarian section using
the password RYLA7670.
Let’s make RYLA 2025 the best one yet—your involvement makes all the difference!

Rotary Youth Exchange: Building Peace, One Young Person at a Time
By Jenny Bunn

Last month, representatives from our district attended the O-E Multidistrict Winter
Meeting, where we spent time with 53 exchange students from 25 countries across
14 Rotary districts. Our team participated in a service project building water filtration
systems, attended sessions on language prep, culture shock, and student engagement,
and networked with other youth exchange teams to brainstorm and trade ideas. By far,
the most exciting part of the weekend was the country reveal, when all of the Outbound
students learned where they would be studying next year. The two students from D7670,
Luna and Hank, are heading to Colombia and Spain! All weekend, students from around
the world got to know each other as they talked about their experiences with youth
exchange - but maybe more importantly as they laughed together, played games and
sang karaoke, and raided the snack room.

We took a big crowd to the meeting! A big thank you to District Governor Connie Molland, DG-Elect Alex Portelli, and
District Finance Chair Jim Cruickshank, the 6 exchange students who are currently spending time in our district, and the
families of next year's Outbound students for joining our D7670 Youth Exchange committee for the weekend conference. We're
always looking for more Rotarians (and non-Rotarians!) to join our committee! Learn more about opportunities with our
district's youth exchange program, including how to participate, at www.rye7670.org.

Rotary's Paul Harris Fellow Recognition
By Larry J. Gardner

The Paul Harris Fellow recognition is one of Rotary’s most prestigious honors, named

http://www.ryla7670.org/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rye7670.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cwestj%40hpccr.org%7Cc5f1f608c7364d53518308dd3e72b129%7Cbadf75814bb84e6487fa67be69bfda87%7C0%7C0%7C638735384583621749%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jVXyS0qAroDLA42ZQqX52UeGJ9LnXuUbLaevUjqbGUY%3D&reserved=0


after the founder of Rotary, Paul Harris. It is awarded to individuals who demonstrate
outstanding commitment to the Rotary Foundation through their generous contributions. A
donation of $1,000 to the Foundation qualifies a person to receive this distinguished
recognition, supporting vital programs such as the fight against polio, education, and
global health initiatives.
This honor not only acknowledges the individual’s generosity but also emphasizes the spirit
of service above self that defines Rotary’s mission. Being named a Paul Harris Fellow is
a powerful way to celebrate the impact of one's contributions and inspire others to join in
creating lasting change.
For more information about becoming a Paul Harris Fellow and how to get involved, please
contact District 7670 Paul Harris Chair Larry Gardner. He can provide details on how
you can support Rotary’s mission and earn this prestigious recognition.

A Message from John Baumrucker, International Service Chair
By John F. Baumrucker

As we continue to face various challenges here at home in our district, I’ve made the
decision not to push for international projects this Rotary year. However, it’s important to
note that international projects take time to develop, and I encourage you to begin
looking for opportunities in the future.
I am always available to help guide you through the process. If you haven’t yet found an
international partner, don’t hesitate to reach out to Rotary International (RI) – they can
help connect you with potential partners from all over the world. The upcoming Rotary
International Convention in Calgary will feature many booths, offering a wealth of
information and opportunities to get your club involved in global projects.

Some of the most impactful international projects are those located in regions you’ve personally visited and where you’ve seen
firsthand the needs of the community. We will continue to focus on local initiatives for the time being, but I encourage all of
you to begin thinking globally as we move forward.
Thank you for your continued commitment to service.
John Baumrucker
International Service Chair

The Asheville Breakfast Rotary Club Hosts the 2nd Annual Fat Tuesday
Fiesta!

By Cynthia K. Ireland

Get ready for a night of fun, dancing, and giving back at the Second Annual Fat Tuesday
Fiesta, hosted by the Asheville Breakfast Rotary Club! This exciting event will take place
on March 4th, 6:00–9:30pm, at the iconic Grey Eagle Music Hall, where you can groove to
the lively tunes of Sal Lander's Party Rx and get into the groove of “Weirdly Woodstock”
vibes.
Tickets are $100 per person, which includes a delicious Taco Bar Dinner, access to a no-
host bar, dancing, and a live auction that you won't want to miss. Whether you're looking
for a night out with friends or a way to support great causes, this is an event that
combines entertainment and philanthropy perfectly.
Proceeds from the fiesta will benefit the Rotary Club's important local initiatives, including
the Local Grants, Elliston Scholarship Fund, and the Local Scholarship Fund, helping to
create opportunities for community growth and education.
Reserved tables are also available for those looking to make the evening extra special with

your group.
Don’t miss out—get your tickets today through DACdb and join us for a fantastic night of celebration and giving!



Denver/Lake Norman Rotary Welcomes New Members Berry Stubbs and
Doak Turner

By Tracy M. Petrosky
The Denver/Lake Norman Rotary Club is excited to announce the addition of two new
members: Berry Stubbs and Doak Turner. We are thrilled to have these talented
individuals join our Rotary family, and we look forward to their contributions to our club
and community.
Rotary membership offers valuable opportunities for personal and professional growth,
along with the chance to make a meaningful impact both locally and globally. As
Rotarians, Berry and Doak will have the chance to collaborate with like-minded individuals,
engage in service projects, and develop leadership skills while strengthening their
connection to the community.

Some of the benefits of Rotary membership include:

Networking opportunities with professionals from a wide range of industries
Access to leadership training and development programs
Involvement in impactful community service projects
A global network of Rotarians working together to create lasting change

We welcome Berry and Doak to the club and look forward to all the great work to be accomplished together.

Pictured from left to right: Membership Chair Cindy Guldy, Sponsor Jim Perry, Berry Stubbs, Doak Turner and President Craig
Buhrendof.

The 2025 Rotary District 7670 Conference: Fun, Excitement, and Making
Magic Happen!

By Karolyn W. Killian

Get Ready for the 2025 Rotary District 7670 Conference: Fun,
Excitement, and Making Magic Happen!
The 2025 Rotary District 7670 Conference promises to be a thrilling event, full of
fun, inspiration, and opportunities to make a lasting impact. This year, we’re
bringing the magic to life, and we want YOU to be part of it!
One of the highlights of the conference will be an art auction to benefit the fight
against polio, led by District Polio Chair, Cindy Ireland. This special auction will
feature unique and beautiful pieces of art, all donated to support Rotary’s ongoing
efforts to eradicate polio worldwide. It’s an exciting way for attendees to contribute
to a vital cause while adding a little creativity to the event!
In the coming months, Conference PI Chair, Joan VanOrman, will be sharing more
details about the conference, including what you can expect and how to get
involved. Stay tuned for updates that will give you a sneak peek into all the exciting

activities and guest speakers lined up for the event.
Additionally, Shawn Hamm is hard at work building a dynamic new conference website that will be your go-to destination
for everything related to the conference. The site is set to launch by mid-February, and it will serve as the official platform for
registration to open. Make sure to visit the website as soon as it’s live, so you can secure your spot for what’s shaping up to
be an unforgettable conference.
This year’s Rotary District 7670 Conference is all about connection, celebration, and making a real difference. Get ready for an
inspiring, action-packed experience—don’t miss out on the magic! Keep an eye on the website and get ready to register. We
can’t wait to see you there!

PolioPlus Society Art Fundraiser Coming to District 7670 Conference
By Cynthia K. Ireland

The PolioPlus Society is excited to announce an upcoming Art Fundraiser at the District 7670 Conference, and
we’re inviting Rotarian artists to participate! We’re looking for 12-15 talented Rotarians to donate a piece of
artwork for a silent auction that will help raise funds for PolioPlus.



So far, we have 5 confirmed submissions, but we’d love to see more artists involved. The deadline to sign up is
February 15, with artwork due by mid-April.
Your creation can be any medium, but we ask that it incorporates the Polio drop symbol, though the iconic red
color is not required. This is a wonderful opportunity to showcase your artistic talents while supporting a great
cause!

If you're interested in participating, please email your name, club, and the medium you work in to cnd.ireland@gmail.com.
We kindly request that submissions have a retail value of $50 or more. Participating artists will receive more details as we
approach the conference.
Let’s come together to create art that makes a difference!

Rotary International Convention in Calgary, Canada – June 21-25, 2025
By Lynn M Marks

Embark on an exhilarating journey of connection and inspiration at the 2025 Rotary International Convention in Calgary,
Canada, from June 21-25! Set against the breathtaking backdrop of the Canadian Rockies, this is your opportunity to
engage in riveting discussions, learn from distinguished speakers, and explore enlightening breakout sessions.
Fueled by friendship and collaboration, the convention will offer a dynamic platform to exchange best practices, ignite
innovative projects, and form lifelong connections with fellow changemakers from around the world.
Don't miss out on this transformative, one-of-a-kind event. Experience the Magic All Around and become part of a global
movement dedicated to creating positive change.
Register today and mark your calendars for this incredible Rotary experience in Calgary!

Celebrate Rotary International’s Anniversary – February 23
By Julie P. West

On February 23, Rotary International celebrates its anniversary, marking the
founding of our global organization that has been dedicated to service above self
since 1905. This special day serves as a reminder of Rotary’s commitment to
creating lasting change in communities around the world.
From its humble beginnings in Chicago, Rotary has grown into a global network of
over 1.2 million members in nearly every country, working together to promote
peace, fight disease, support education, and build stronger communities.
As we celebrate this milestone, let's reflect on the countless lives changed through
our shared efforts and the difference we continue to make. Join us in honoring
Rotary’s incredible legacy of service and the enduring power of fellowship.
Here’s to many more years of doing good in the world—together!

Rotary Four Way Test



Events

February 8th, 8:15-3:00 PM
RLI-District 7710-Parts I,
II and III-Clayton, NC

February 8th, 9:00-1:00 PM
7670 District Club
Assistance Team Training

February 11th, 4:30-5:15 PM
DACdb U-Recurring
Payments

February 11th, 5:30-8:30 PM
District 7620 - Part III -
Virtual - Feb 11-12, 2025

February 12th, 5:30-6:30 PM
Disaster Grant Information
Session

February 15th, 8:30-3:30 PM
RLI-District 7750-Parts I,
II, III - Anderson, SC

February 15th, 12:00-12:45
PM
DACdb U-Recurring
Payments

February 17th, 5:00-6:00 PM
Zone 33 District
Membership Chair/DG Line
Call

February 17th, 5:00-6:00 PM
CART Governance
Committee Meeting

February 20th, 5:30-6:30 PM
CART Conversations -
Monthly Info Meeting

February 20th, 6:00-6:45 PM
Zones 33-34 FOUNDATION
MATTERS Webinar
>>>JOIN NOW

February 20th, 6:00
Zones 33-34 Foundation
Matters Monthly Webinar
Series for2024-25

February 21st, 5:30-8:00 PM
Council of Governors
Dinner

February 22nd, 8:30-3:45 PM
District 7770 - Part I, II
and III - Bluffton, SC

February 22nd, 8:30-11:00 AM
District Leadership Team
Meeting

February 22nd, 12:00-3:30 PM
President-Elect Orientation
(PEO)

February 25th, 6:00-7:00 PM
Virtual Event: Lights Canva
Action!

February 26th, 12:00-1:00 PM
Lunch A La CART with Dr.
Tsuneya Ikezu

March 1st, 8:15-4:00 PM
RLI District 7680 - Part I,
II, III, Ethics - Kannapolis,
NC

March 1st, 9:30-2:30 PM
Grants Management
Seminar

March 3rd, 12:45-2:00 PM
Zoomformation Call with
RID Patrick Eakes

March 4th, 5:00-6:00 PM
Zone 33 Monthly District
Innovative Club Advocate
(ICA) Me

Club Anniversaries

Marion
February 3rd

Madison County
February 6th

Waynesville-Sunrise
February 6th

Newton-Conover
February 8th

Hickory
February 11th

Waynesville
February 18th

Haywood County (Canton)
February 23rd

Account Leaders

Margaret Fenton
Lebeck
District Peace
Ambassador

Sarah J McGuire
District RLI Chair

Connie M. Molland
District Governor

Richard Molland
Chief of Staff

Sean Gibson
iPDG

Alex R Portelli
DG-Elect
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Paige Carroll Scott
DG-Nominee

Tammy Mosteller
District Membership
Chair

Kenneth A. Shull
District Rotary
Foundation Chair

Julie P. West
District Public
Image/PR Chair

Michael Lanzilotta
District DEI Chair

Andie R Taylor
District CART Chair

Cynthia K. Ireland
District Polio Plus
Chair

Ross Sloan
District Governor -
Nom. Desig.

Karolyn W. Killian
District Conference
Chair

Kathy P Scott
Rotaract Chair

Karen Keating
District Secretary

James A. Cruickshank
District Finance Chair

Michael Stevenson
Youth Services Chair

Laura J Phipps
Youth Protection
Officer

James O. Perry
District Treasurer

Shawn Hamm, DO,
MPH
Assistant Governor

Eva-Michelle G. Spicer
Assistant Governor

Jennifer L. Wilcox
Assistant Governor

John F. Baumrucker
International Services
Chair

Frankie L Adkins
Youth Exchange Chair

Billi J. Black
DCO-District Comm.
Officer
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